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Letter of Support      Helsinki, March 28th, 2024 
 
 
To ACA -Austrian Airlines pilots 
President Andreas Strobl 
 
 
Fellow ACA and Austrian Airlines pilots, 
 
We have been informed via IFALPA that despite of several negotiation rounds, your 
employer Austrian Airlines, have not been successful and willing to meet the justified 
requests by pilots for collective labor agreement improvements. 
 
As a vital part of Lufthansa Group, Austrian Airlines pilots have been delivering outstanding 
operational results at the same time as the airline has been highly profitable. The employer 
has not acknowledged the fact that Austrian Airlines pilots have remained behind other 
pilot groups of Lufthansa group during the times when living costs and inflation have 
increased highly in Austria.  
 
On behalf of Finnish Pilots Association, I want to express our support to your justified cause 
and extend our support according to IFALPA industrial manual “Request for Assistance to 
Pilots Stranded Away from their Home Base (2.4.5.)”.  
 
 
In Unity, 
 
 
 
Akseli Meskanen 
President 
Finnish Pilots´ Association 


